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Introducing! one of North Carolina’s first organizations to promote the private support of public education. The
Greensboro Grimsley Senior High School Alumni & Friends Association is made up of alumni, faculty, parents and
community volunteers brought together in an effort to foster excellence in Greensboro’s oldest senior high school.

There has always been a need for Alumni and Friends of GHS to become involved with new generations of
students, as well as a way for past students to keep in touch with each other. Through this organization and a
shared commitment to excellence, we are bringing alumni, parents, students, faculty and friends together in a quest
for quality education.

As supporters of GHS, we want to help future generations create their own history of excellence. And we sincerely
believe that there are decades of alumni, parents and friends of GHS willing to help in this effort. The ‘96 Falll

Campaign is now underway, and a fellow classmate will be contacting you personally within a few weeks. Between
now and then, please give some thought to what Greensboro Grimsley Senior High School means to you, and how

you can help to sustain the proud history of distinction it has eared since 1899. ottt :lzct;n;;i;h.e; e
individuals have
graciously agreed to sit as
Honorary Board
Members for this
inaugural year. Please
join them and so many
other alumni & friends
who want to be informed
and involved:

Mr. Ethan Albright ‘89
Mr. Carson Bain ‘34
Mr. Carl Carlson ‘32
Mr. Alan Cone ‘45
Mr. Herman Cone, Jr. ‘41
Myr. Reuben Davis ‘83
Mr. Rick Dees ‘68
Mr. Brad Faircloth ‘48
Dr. Chris Fordham, III ‘43
Mr. R.L. Glenn ‘40
Mpr. Herbert Hazelman
Dr. Chris Ingram ‘87
Mrs. Eleanor G. Jamieson
Mr. Jim Melvin ‘52
Mrs. Emily Preyer ‘35
Mr. Steve Showfety ‘65
Mr. Mike Weaver ‘55

Please read more about GHS today, this organization and the projects that will be
funded. Help the Greensboro Grimsley Senior High School Alumni & Friends
Association provide the support that our school deserves -- to continue that
something special that makes us all proud to be Whirlies. Please Join Today!

Our mission is to promote among alumni and friends the
continued support of Greensboro Grimsley Senior High
_____ || School through active participation in any way which will
enhance the pursuit of excellence in the academic, cultural,
athletic and social experiences of its students.

|

Project Priority List
Your Tax Deductible donations will be directed by the Principal and School
Leadership Team, comprised of parents and faculty members, to fund projects
throughout GHS. All expenditures will be professionally audited and detailed in
budget reports with each newsletter. The current project list includes:
Restoration of the Auditorium
New Band Uniforms and Instrument Repairs
Continued support of the Jamieson Stadium Fund
Computer Lab Equipment
Update Weight Training & Rehab Facilities
Student and Faculty Grants
Endowment Funding

Read more about how your donations can help GHS inside.

What’s Inside . . .
# How to contact old classmates # GHS Tops in Scholastic Ranking ¢
¢ Continued Athletic Achievements $ New Principal Arrives #

¢# GHS Trivia ¢ How to become a Member! ¢




Alumni Directory Info.

The 1996 Greensboro
Grimsley Senior High
School Alumni Directory
is now available for
purchase. The 561-page
book contains an exten-
sive school history and a
list of nearly 30,000

alumni names (maiden
and married), addresses,
phone numbers and
employment information.

The directory is a won-
derful keepsake as well
as a useful resource for
keeping in touch with
your classmates from

GHS. For more informa-
tion about purchasing a

directory, please contact
Harris Publishing Co. at

1-800-877-6554.

If you have seen a copy
of the directory and
would like to make any
changes (name, ad-
dress) or additions
(marriage, birth) please
fill out the reply form on

4
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the last page of this
newsletter so that the

Whirlie Reunion Alert

Alumni & Friends Asso-
ciation may update its
database.

Did you miss your reunion this
vear? Are you waiting for

information on next year’s
reunions? Do you want to get
involved in planning your next 0“5
reunion? For this and any other

updates such as address changes or

the location of missing alumni, please
contact Kay Maddox with the Greensboro
Grimsley Senior High School Alumni &
Friends Association for the name and
number of your Class Representative.

GHS Fast Facts

Following are some interesting tidbits for your enjoyment........

| amazing! |

The 1996 Graduating class, com-
prised of 262 students, won an amaz-
ing $2,470,000 in academic and ath-
letic scholarships.

Jamieson Stadium was named for
Coach Bob Jamieson at his
retirement in 1975. During 42
years on the GHS faculty, he
coached 19 state championship
teams in four sports --football,
basketball, golf and women’s
swimming.

In 1910, Greensboro High School
moved to Spring Street (the
current location of the Philip J.
Weaver Education Center) and in
1929 opened its doors on
Westover Terrace.

Greensboro High School was

established in 1899 and was located
on Forbis Street behind what is now
the Greensboro Historical Museum.

The School’s first athletic team was
established in 1905 -- football.

In response to the opening of
Page Senior High School to the
Greensboro School System,
Greensboro Senior High School
changed its name to “Grimsley”
Senior High School on July 1,
1962. It was named after
Superintendent George A.
Grimsley who led the way to
establishing the school in 1899.

Originally called the “Purple
Whirlwinds” because of the
school’s purple & gold colors, the
GHS nickname became the
“Whirlies” in 1951 when, after a
heavy rain ruined the purple band
uniforms, students voted to change
the colors to the more colorfast
blue & white.

The Greensboro Youth Council
(GYC) began sponsoring the High
IQ Bowl in 1965, of which GHS
produced championship teams in
1971580, 82,5835 87 588, *89,
90, ‘92 and 96.

Find these & other interesting facts in the
Greensboro Grimsley Alumni Directory.




WELCOME GHS ALUMNI & FRIENDS

Though the years pass ever
more quickly and each one
brings change to Greensboro
Grimsley Senior High
School, there is one thing
that has remained constant
through each passing
generation — a tradition of
excellence. Excellence in
academics, excellence in
athletics, excellence in the
entire cultural and social
experience gained from
attending Greensboro
Grimsley Senior High
School.

The Greensboro Grimsley
Senior High School Alumni
& Friends Association is an
organization which has
formed to continue that
tradition of excellence — for
the students attending GHS
today, for those from years
past and for the students in
the years to come.

Each year, residents of
Greensboro and Guilford
County pay their taxes, some
of which goes toward
support of the public school
system. These monies are
distributed throughout the
93 schools within this
system, the more needy
schools receiving the most
assistance. This Association
gives GHS Alumni and
Friends the opportunity to
give directly to Grimsley --
to make a difference i the
school that made a differ-
ence in their lives.

Grimsley High School
deserves your help. The
time and opportunity is here

to repay Greensboro
Grimsley Senior High
School for the pride and
excellence that was instilled
in each of us as we walked
out the big arched doorway
into adulthood. Whether we
went off to college, to the
military or to work, we took
with us the memories and
experiences we had at GHS.

There are many ways in
which you can contribute to
furthering that tradition of
excellence which is strong at
GHS. First, your tax
deductible contributions
will help support the
projects that are closest to
your heart -- ie. helping to
restore that old faithful
Auditorium where you heard
speeches from candidates for
Student Body President or
listened to Orchestra
performances. Second, by
volunteering your time, you
can help to inspire future
GHS graduates to excel-
lence. And last, by spread-
ing the word to other GHS
alumni and friends, you can
help us grow and support the
school like we never thought
possible.

This annual program of
giving will provide long-term
support to the institution
known as Whirlie Territory.
With the help of the School
Leadership Team, comprised
of the Principal, faculty and
parent volunteers, the needs
of the school will be
prioritized and funded
accordingly. Annual

membership dues will fund
immediate, top-priority
needs as well as provide
members with quarterly
financial statements and
biannual newsletters. Larger
gifts will also support the
top-priority needs, or can be
designated for future goals
and endowment programs.

These gifts will help to
ensure that future genera-
tions have the chance to
experience the greatness that
Greensboro Grimsley Senior
High School has been
known for since 1899. We
all know that greatness -- in
one way or another. And we
have carried the memories of
GHS with us since the day
we marched down the aisle
in cap and gown.

Each student’s years at GHS
are memorable ones, and all
for different reasons. The
teacher that inspired one
student to read his poetry in
front of the class. The coach
that made the team run those
extra laps at the end of
practice. The band instruc-
tor who made everyone go
through their scales for the
eight hundredth time.

But students, teachers,
coaches and faculty move
on. So why does it still send
chills up your spine to walk
down the hall of the main
building? Why does your
heart pound with the
drumbeat of the band as you
see the lights from Jamieson
Stadium on a cool Fall

evening? Why do you still
hear Pomp and Circum-
stance as you enter the
Auditorium and think of
Senior Day and farewells
to the friends and school
you would never forget?

There is something about
that place that makes you
feel fortunate to have been
involved with Greensboro
Grimsley Senior High
School. Something that
makes your heart swell
with pride and that passes
from generation to
generation. And it is up to
us to ensure that that
something continues.

Tax dollars put books into
the students’ hands. The
Booster Club volunteers
put uniforms onto players’
backs. But each of us
must invest in the tradition
of excellence GHS has
maintained so that it will
continue for years to come.

The ‘96 Fall Campaign is
now underway. A fellow
classmate will be contact-
ing you personally within a
few weeks. To begin your
annual pledge to GHS
today, to become more
involved or to receive more
information about the
Greensboro Grimsley
Senior High School
Alumni & Friends
Association, please
complete and mail the
form on the back page of
this newsletter. Please
Join Today!

What would you like to see in this newsletter?

Tell us what you think! Would you like more school trivia? Historical facts? Articles about what’s
happening today at GHS? Would you like an area for alumni to write about their favorite memories
of Greensboro Grimsley Senior High School? Please let us know what you want to see more of in
future issues. Send any suggestions, stories and corrections to Greensboro Grimsley Senior High
School Alumni & Friends Association, 801 Westover Terrace, Greensboro, NC 27408 to the
attention of Brien R. Deuterman. Thanks for your input!



Why is my donation needed?

Imagine this....

It's a cool, crisp fall evening. You
walk through the gate, handing
your ticket to Mrs. Sawyer (as
you've done for the past 20 years).
You find your place on the cool
aluminum bleacher, being sure to
pull out your trusty ol’ stadium
blanket for the night's event.

When, lo, the beat of the drum
corps begins from behind the
school. As the crowd grows and
the sound nears the stadium,
cheers begin to echo. The victory
bell is rolled in. The team exits the
field house, waiting for the band to
make its tunnel formation for the
grand entrance. Ah, the feeling,
the excitement, the tradition, the.....
sweatshirts and jeans? .....music
stands held to instruments by
masking tape? What happened to
the shiny brass pieces? the deep
blue and white band uniforms?
the drum majors in their crisp white
uniforms that for so long have
been representing our prideful
GHS? What's going on?

A need for more funding, that's
what. Over the years, items which
are not paid for by tax dollars must
be replaced only on a dire need
basis. But it is these items which
help define GHS as the “excellent”
institution we have come to know
and love.

Can you imagine going to the
Auditorium to hear the speeches
for Student Body Officers, and
listening to the candidates shout
from the stage because the sound
system is so antiquated that the
acoustics carry better without the
use of a microphone? Or watching
the band march in sweats? Or
rehabilitating a sports injury on
weight room equipment that's been
around since the ‘60s?

These things are happening today,
and they need our serious
attention. There are NO uniforms
for the 110 band members, the
largest ever at GHS. The weight

room benches which are used by
gym classes as well as athletes are
rickety and dangerous. Computer
equipment changes so rapidly it is
difficult for schools to keep up with
technology, yet it is vital that
students entering today’s workforce
be proficient in the most upgraded
software available.

So many of these items . . from
auditorium restorations to football
pads . . . are purchased with
money raised by students and
school volunteers. They are
funded by events such as ticket
and concession sales or candy and
wrapping paper drives. Many of our
programs would have a difficult
time being successful were it not
for the generosity of individuals in
our community. For instance, one
family sponsors a fund to provide
financial assistance for Madrigal
performers who could not
otherwise afford to attend out-of-
town performances. And the PTA
is even sponsoring Applause 1999,
acasino night and silent auction
raffle in the gym February 8, 1997
at 7:30pm to help raise money for
the auditorium restoration.

But these efforts just aren’t enough!
GHS deserves our help.

Greensboro Grimsley Senior High
School is the first public school in
the Guilford County System to form
an organization beyond the PTA
and Booster Club in order to enrich
the lives of its students, alumniand
friends. Annual memberships and
additional tax deductible donations
will fund the immediate projects
slotted for the school, while
endowments can be set up to fund
long-term foundation goals.

Please join today! Let's give
something back to Greensboro
Grimsley Senior High School so
that future Whirlies have the same
chance -- the same opportunity --
to create their own history of
excellence.

LEVELS OF GIVING
® MEMBERSHIP - Annual dues of $25. Newsletter subscription and
recognition by Graduating Class.

® WHIRLIE CLUB - Recognizes all gifts above basic membership.
Name added to “Whirlie Club Book of Donors” displayed in the
Alumni Archives room in the Main Building.

® FOUNDERS' SOCIETY - Recognizes gifts of $100+. Designated
as “Charter Members.” Names will be engraved on a plaque to be
displayed outside the entrance to the auditorium.

® PRINCIPALS’ SOCIETY - Honors outstanding gifts of $500-999.
In honoring the distinguished list of past principals, these donations
receive recognition in the newsletter by class and a Principals’
Society “Honor Roll” to be displayed in the School Office.

The following foundations have been established to provide those who wish to
contribute at these generous levels with an opportunity to honor the school and
the immeasurable importance of education in their life. These funds may be
designated for Endowment Fund purposes or for use in ongoing projects.
Donations will be honored by students, faculty and alumni at special foundation
events as well as prominently displayed in the Alumni Archives Room.
Although these foundations have been named to honor some of the
most influential people in Greensboro Grimsley Senior High School’s
history, any gift of any size may be designated in the honor or memory
of any individual you wish.

® JAMIESON/SAWYER FOUNDATION - Named to honor GHS’s remark-
able Athletic Directors. Gifts of $1,000-2,499 are recognized here.

® |DABELLE MOORE FOUNDATION - Named in memory of the 46 years
she taught at GHS from 1923-1969. Includes gifts of $2,500-4,999.

® HAZELMAN FOUNDATION - Named to honor the music he brought to all
students, past and present. Includes gifts of $5,000-9,999.

® PHILLIPS/ROUTH FOUNDATION - Named to recognize two men without
whom Greensboro Grimsley Senior High School would not be what
it is today. This foundation recognizes gifts of $10,000 and above.

‘96-°97 Alumni Association

Board of Directors

Dr. Rick Andringa, President

Myr. John Atkinson, Vice President

Mpr. Stuart Albright ‘87, Secretary

Mr. Mike Boger, Treasurer

Myr. Marc Bush ‘69, The Whirlie Wire
Production Manager

Mrs. Brien (Rives) Deuterman ‘88,
The Whirlie Wire, Author & Editor

Mrs. Kay (Van Hecke) Maddox ‘68
Alumni Reps. Organizer

Mr. Bob Sawyer ‘55

Mrs. Ruth Comer

Mr. Wade W. Phillips ‘43

Mr. Fred Trulove ‘45

Mrs. Alice M. Barbee

Mr. Skipper Seawell ‘68

Mr. Rodney James ‘74

Mrs. Susanne Jordan




Academic Excellence
In a New Generation

Excellence in academics has always
been part of the enviable and proud
reputation of Greensboro Grimsley
Senior High School. And though
long gone are the days of slide rules
and reel-to-reel movies, the bar has
been raised to new levels of expecta-
tion as each generation has achieved
higher and higher goals.

IB Status Achieved

The most recent honor bestowed
upon Greensboro Grimsley Senior
High School is recognition as an
International Baccalaureate Organi-
zation school. This IB status offers
students the opportunity to take
advanced classes in subjects ranging
from Japanese to Philosophy and
receive college credit (similar to the
familiar AP system) and interna-
tional recognition for their studies.

GHS and High Point Central were
the first schools in the Guilford
County School System to be
considered for IB Status. 1B
educators interviewed the faculty,
investigated the campus and trained
the teachers to ensure that the
standards set for this program would
be met. Due to the teachings of Dr.
Christopher Frost, GHS is the first
school in North America and only
the third in the World to offer IB
Classical Greek as an elective course
in the program.

In addition to dedicated classroom
time (some classes are even taught
via computer modem from schools
across the country), many of these
students write a 3,000-word re-
search paper and complete 150
hours in “creative, action and service
events.” These activities include
attending art exhibits, participating in

service projects.

In the 1995-96 school year, more
than 200 students took at least one
IB class and eleven GHS seniors are
currently on their way to completing
the requirements for International
Baccalaureate status on their
diplomas.

“The ‘95-96 academic year was a banner year
for the IB program at Grimsley. In addition to
the fact that it was our inaugural year as an IB
school, many of our students performed with
distinction in both their course work and exit
examinations. Our Advanced Classical Greek
class, in fact, turned out to be the only group in
the world to sit for this particular examination,
and their aggregate score of five (seven
constituting a perfect score) is highly
commendable. Congratulations to them.”

-- Dr. Christopher P. Frost

The Computer Age

Computers have become common-
place in the lives of most GHS
students today, and the classroom is
no different. There are Business-
Learning Labs which enable stu-
dents and teachers from different
schools to share resources. For
example, GHS receives Japanese
instruction on the computer for its
IB program. In 1995-96, students
were even able to take an “Elec-
tronic Field Trip” to interview
immigrants on Staton Island via live
feed access through CNN'’s web site.

The “Future Center Room,” manned
by parent volunteers, is available
with six on-line computers for
students to conduct research, college
and career searches, and even
complete job applications. As well,
GHS teachers receive ongoing
computer training and have laptop
computers available for them to

Apprenticeship Programs

The Guilford County School System and
the Greensboro Chamber of Commerce
have developed a workforce readiness
program for kids with no plans to attend
a4-year college. These apprenticeships
place students in a work environment,
giving them experience and an opportu-
nity for employment right after gradua-
tion. Oftentimes, funding for technical
school or college is available for students
who later choose to further their educa-
tion within the chosen career path.

For the 1996-97 school year, there are
three students who have been selected
for metalworking apprenticeships. An
electrical trades program is also currently
underway. Examples of the companies
currently involved in the apprenticeship
program include American Express and
Ciba.

Please contact Principal Teague if your
company is interested in offering
apprenticeships as part of an educational
program.

Heads & Shoulders
Above the Rest

Greensboro Grimsley Senior High School has
always performed well academically compared
to other High Schools throughout our state.
And the ‘95-'96 school year was no different.
Grimsley students who took the SAT last year
scored 9% higher overall compared to the
Guilford County School System average and
10% higher than the average for North
Carolina.

GHS verbal 536
math 534

total 1070

Guilford verbal 492
County math 491
total 983

North verbal 490
Carolina math 486
total 976

sgoninﬁ events and communit; check-out on a dailx basis.
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AthleticAchievements A+

Ever since the organization of its first
athletic team, football, in 1905, the
Greensboro Grimsley Senior High
School athletes have given A+ perfor-
mances both on and off the playing field.

As early as 1907, the school earned its
first state championship title and went on
to win 95 more over the course of 89
years. These achievements span twenty
sports in both men’s and women’s
events.

Coach Bob Jamieson, on the GHS
faculty from 1933-1975, and Coach Bob
Sawyer, a faculty member since 1961
and Athletic Director to date, have been
the only ones to oversee the athletic
program at Greensboro Grimsley Senior
High School. The work ethic and
morality these two men inspired in their
athletes are the cornerstone for the
success of the school’s program for those
63 years. During this time, the athletic
program has not only continued to thrive
but has expanded to 238 young men and
246 young women who competed on 21
different varsity teams, supported by 10
Junior Varsity teams, during the ‘95-796
school year.

Since its establishment in 1980, the
Wachovia Cup has been the highest
athletic honor that can be awarded to
any high school in North Carolina.
Awarded in each of the four athletic
classes, GHS holds the title for the best
overall athletic record in the state in
1985, ‘86, ‘87, ‘88 and 1990.

The current student athletes are no
different. They are living up to the
legacy of excellence established by that
first football team in 1905. The graduat-
ing class of 1996 boasted two more state
championship teams. The men’s tennis
team won their title with a 9-0 victory
over Raleigh Broughton. Meanwhile,
appearing in their fifth straight title

match, the women’s soccer team won its -

4th championship in the last five years.
They were also honored with a 3rd place
National ranking. Among other athletic
accomplishments were conference
championships in women’s tennis,
swimming and soccer and men’s base-
ball, tennis and soccer.

In the classroom, their achievements
were equally as impressive. GHS student
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athletes excelled in the classroom with
12 teams receiving the NCHS Athletic
Association’s Scholar/Athlete Program
Award for maintaining a 3.1 team
average during their season. A total of
148 Grimsley varsity athletes were
honored for earning GPAs of 3.5 and
higher.

With the continued support of the fellow
students, parents, teachers, coaches and
GHS alumni, that same tradition of
excellence should continue for many
years to come. Our stadium complex has
the potential to be one of the finest in
the state, thanks to the incredible efforts
of the Jamieson Stadium fund. However,
that project remains unfinished and the
cost of yearly maintenance continues to

increase. The Booster Club plays a
crucial role in fund raising, but few
people realize that the needs for
equipment, uniforms, stadium costs and
so much more are funded solely by those
ticket sales, concessions and countless

hours of volunteer work.

Through the success of
the Greensboro Grimsley
Senior High School
Alumni & Friends
Association, many of
these projects can be
completed and thrive.
But the student athletes
at GHS need, and
deserve, our help. Please
make sure that the
student athletes of
tomorrow have the same
opportunities to become
the next San Diego
Charger like Reuben
Davis (‘83) or a Buffalo
Bills teammate like Ethan
Albright (‘89).

To find out about
becoming more involved
in the Jamieson Stadium
Fund, please call Coach
Sawyer at (910) 370-
8188. To join the
Whirlie Booster Club,
please contact Booster
Club President Wayne
Hodges at (910) 854-

1974.

GUESS WHO?

Many very successful and famous people are
alumni of Greensboro Grimsley Senior High
School. For your enjoyment, following is a short
list of some names you may recognize. Please let
us know of others so that we may include them in
the next newsletter.

e Dr. Christopher C. Fordham, III ‘43
Chancellor-Emeritus, UNC-Chapel Hill

e Mr. Jim Melvin ‘52

Former Mayor of Greensboro
Bryan Foundation Chairman of the Board

e Mr. Rick Dees ‘68
DJ/Host “Rick Dees’ Weekly Top 40”
Singer/Songwriter “Disco Duck”

e Mr. Reuben Davis ‘83
NFL veteran, San Diego Chargers
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A Walk Down Memory Lane . . .

Following is a historical retrospect of the Principals who have proudly led Greensboro
Grimsley Senior High School to the level of excellence that still exists today:

1899-1900 Mr. Samuel C. Smith 1924-1925
1900-1901 Mr. E. D. Broadhurst 1925-1933
1901-1904 Mr. Wiley H. Swift 1933-Feb. 1934
1904-1909 Mr. Walter Clinton Jackson Feb. 1934-1969
1909-1912 Mr. Albert H. King 1969-1981 .
1912-1914 Mr. J. A. Williams 1981-1985
1914-1916 Mr. W. F. Warren 1985-1987
1916-1917 Mr. H. Conway Smith 1987-1993
1917-1919 Mr. O. A. Hamilton 1993-1996

1919-Jan. 1921
Jan. 1921-1924

Mr. Daniel R. Price
Mr. Guy B. Phillips

1996-present

M. Lee H. Edwards
Mr. Charles W. Phillips
Mr. E. T. McSwain

Mr. A. P. Routh

Mr. R. L. Glenn

Dr. Bonny M. Baur

Dr. Michael T. Renn
Dr. Julius A. Crowell
Dr. Thomas J. Penland
Mrs. Jane Teague

Meet Grimsley’s Newest Principal

Following a long
and distinguished
list of leaders,
Grimsley’s
newest Principal
is experienced,
involved and
female. Principal
Jane Teague has
an extensive background in
education and says that being at
Greensboro Grimsley Senior High
School is “like coming home again.”

Principal Teague spent her school-
aged years moving between her
Greensboro home and her family’s
farm in rural Alamance County. She
then earned an undergraduate degree
and a Masters in Administration
from the University of North
Carolina at Greensboro. She has
completed all but her dissertation
toward a Doctoral degree, but says
that she is enjoying her experience as
a High School Principal too much to
sacrifice that time to finish it.

With fourteen years of classroom
teaching in grades 7 through 12,
Principal Teague says she strives to
work hard to administer to the needs
of both her students and her
teachers. She spent a few years in

Personnel at the Central Office as well
as time serving as Principal of both
Elementary and Middle schools. But it
wasn’t until her arrival at Eastern
Guilford High School three years ago
that she said she felt a true “revival of
spirit.” She was thrilled about being
back in a High School setting.

Her first-hand experience as an educator
as well as an administrator gives her a
real advantage in tackling the challenges
of a school the size of Grimsley. In fact,
that was her first impression when she
arrived at GHS -- the size -- the amount
and variety of students and teachers she
faced -- and the sheer “presence” of the
school. Although it will take her some
time to learn the near 1,500 students’
names, her goal is for Greensboro
Grimsley Senior High School to be a
better place for having her there.

Principal Teague takes a genuine interest
and gets involved in all aspects of the
school’s activities. From attending the
Girls’ Volleyball match to working with
the new Alumni & Friends Association,
she wants to be an integral part of life at
GHS.

“High School years are a time for
exploration,” says Principal Teague.
And she wants to do all she can to

encourage young people to explore all
opportunities in preparing for both
college and a career path while still in
High School. She believes it is vital to a
student’s success in the real world that
they become interested early in life in
something that will bring them a brighter
future.

With the emergence of the Greensboro
Grimsley Senior High School Alumni &
Friends Association, Principal Teague
hopes to see not only the addition of vital
resources, but also an opportunity for
students to dialog with community
leaders and volunteers. She wants to
give these kids “the chance to see and
hear the pride that (GHS) Alumni have”
and to gain an appreciation that this
school is loved so much by so many.

Needless to say, Principal Jane Teague is
a great asset to a great school. She says
she is “honored to be here” and is
looking forward to being a part of
creating a new Whirlie history. Taking
on a new school -- especially one the
size of Grimsley -- is a big responsibility
and extremely time consuming. So, does
Principal Teague have any free time for
herself? “Once a week I go and hold my
grandson,” she says. “That’s my
luxury.”

‘
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Please Join the Alumni & Friends Association Today!
I would like to: Join Alumni & Friends for the annual membership fee of $25
Become a Founding Alumni & Friends Association member for $100
Give at the Principal’s Society level of $500-999
Join the Jamieson/Sawyer Foundation with a $1,000-2,499 donation
Become part of the Ida Belle Moore Foundation with a gift of $2,500-4,999
Honor GHS with a gift of $5,000-9,999 as part of the Hazelman Foundation

Give $10,000 or more in the name of the Routh/Phillips Foundation
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Make an additional donation of $
Checks should be made to: GHS Alumni & Friends Association

Don’t forget to ask your employer about matching gifts! Include your company’s matching gift form with your payment.

Alumni Information:

Name Maiden Name

Class Spouse’s Name Children’s Names
Address

Home Phone # ( ) Work Phone # ( )

Personal News (new job? wedding bells? children? grandchildren? moving?) Tell Us!!!

D I would like information about becoming more involved with the committees of the GHS Alumni & Friends Association.

Please mail this form and your check to: GHS Alumni & Friends Assoc., 801 Westover Terrace, Greensboro, N.C. 27408
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